
             

   
 

We, the people of St. Wenceslaus, believe 
that with the aid of the Holy Spirit, we are 

empowered by Baptism to pass on, to share, 
and to witness God's truth. As His people, 
through worship, we are nourished by the 

Eucharist and the word, and sent forth with 
Christ to build God's Kingdom in our local 

community and in the world.  



 

ST. WENCESLAUS 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 

8500 E. Kolarik Rd. 
Suttons Bay, MI  49682 
Phone: (231) 271-3574 

 
Pastoral Administrator 

Deacon Martin Korson  (231) 271-3824 
Cell: (231) 866-1819  Korsonp@aol.com 

 
Sacramental Minister 
Rev. Michael Class, SJ  
Cell: (414) 788-8963 

 
If you are in need of a priest, please call 
Deacon Martin and he will try and find 

one for you. 
 

Secretary 
(Wednesdays 9A-12P) 

Jacqueline Bunek 
stwenceslausgp@gmail.com 

 
Anticipating Surgery? 

Please call Deacon Martin to make 
arrangements to be anointed in sickness 

or prior to surgery. 
 

Reconciliation 
By appointment with Fr. Class S.J. 

St. Mary LL on Saturdays 3:30-4:30 p.m. 
St. Michael SB on Thursdays 9:00 a.m. 

 
Eucharist for the Homebound 

If you are homebound, recovering from 
surgery or illness and would like the 

Eucharist brought to your home, please 
call or email the Parish Office or call 

Deacon Martin. 
 
 

SCHEDULE FOR 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY 

JUNE 11 AND JUNE 12, 2022 

@ 6 P.M. & 8:30 A.M. 

 

Readers: 
 

Saturday Mass: 
Rachel Plamondon 

 
Sunday Mass: 

Jerry Fleis 
  

READINGS JUNE 5, 2022 

 

Monday  June 6  Matt 5:1-12 
Tuesday June 7  Matt 5:13-16 
Wednesday June 8  Matt 5:17-19 
Thursday June 9  Matt 5:20-26 
Friday  June 10  Matt 5:27-32 
Saturday June 11  Matt 10:7-13 
Sunday  June 12  John 16:12-15 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 

SATURDAY, JUNE 4 — SUNDAY, JUNE 12, 2022 

Saturday, June 4                    6:00 p.m. 
For Blaise Korson by Lucille Flohe 
Sunday, June 5                    8:30 a.m. 
For Theresa Hitchens by Patrick and Peggy Kolarik 
Saturday, June 11                   6:00 p.m. 
For Beau Korson by Barbara Bomarrito 
Sunday, June 12                     8:30 a.m. 
For Carol Korson by Jerome Korson 

Dear Fellow Parishioners,  
   Today we celebrate Pentecost Sunday.  This is the day the Holy Spirit descended on 
the apostles.  The apostles had seen the Ascension just ten days before.  They went to 
the upper room, and prayed for ten days.  They where afraid for fear of the Jews.  The 
Holy Spirit descended on them in a physical way, in the form of tongues of fire.  They 
began to speak in different tongues as the Spirit enabled them to proclaim.  Their lives 
were changed forever.   
   There were many nationalities present in the area where the Apostles were praying.  
Each individual received the Spirit.  Each individual received the gift of tongues, to 
speak to another in their native language.  They left the upper room and when out into 
the world.  They were no longer afraid to share the message of Jesus.  They did some-
thing.   
   We have all received the Holy Spirit at Baptism and Confirmation, the same Spirit the 
Apostles received.  Each of us receive it in different ways.  Each of us is asked to go out 
into the word and share the message of Jesus’ death and resurrection.  We are to tell of 
His saving power.  To share how He has worked in our lives.  To rely on the Holy Spirit 
for guidance, both in word and action.   
   Remember the apostles gathered to gather, as a group, as a church, and prayed for 
ten days.  It did not just happen.  They put forth effort together.  So must we.  Pray to-
gether, and be open to the Holy Spirit to work in our lives.  This may mean, setting aside 
our agenda, and listening to Him.  Pray and listen.  He will answer.   
     Your servant in Christ, Deacon Martin 

Confessions: 

  By appointment with Fr. Class 1-414-788-8963 

  Confessions at St. Mary LL on Saturdays 3:30 — 4:30 p.m.   
  Confessions at St. Michael SB on Thursdays at 9:00 a.m.   

 
Family Perspective by Bud Ozar 

Today’s Gospel tells us God actually wants to take up residence in your family, “We will 
come and make our home with you.”  Every family is called to be a tabernacle where 
God dwells.  Is Jesus a permanent member of your family or a temporary guest?  Today 
the promise is given.  The choice is ours.   
 
Chicken Dinner 2022 - Volunteer Sign Up!  You should have received an email to sign 
up electronically for the Chicken Dinner.  Please help us fill the responsibilities quickly 
to make this event a successful one.  There will also be a printed sign up in the vesti-
bule.  This is your chance to sign up before Deacon Martin assigns one for you!   
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PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

MAY 29, 2022 

 

SUNDAY COLLECTION   $         1,079 

UTILITIES    $           545 

FOOD PANTRY   $           170 

GAYLORD TORNADO   $           438.05 

MAY 2022 

 

INCOME    $        8,346 

EXPENSES    $        7,842 

Please Pray For: 

Alicia Bakara, Ruth Blink 

Beth Britt  
Ben Bardenhagen 

Joanne & Keith Burnham 
John Bussey 

Wayne Carter 
Fr. Michael Class, S.J. 
Mary Ann Duperon 
Marilyn Dzubinski 

Kelly Endres, John Fochtman 
Kevin Giangiolbe 

Tracy Grille 
Bob Kalchik, Mark Kalchik 

Elmer & Millie Kalchik 
Alexandra Kannenberg & Baby 

Peggy Kolarik 
Dakota Korson 

Dorothy (Popp) Korson 
Sarah Korson 

Pete Lara, Nick Lederle 
Tom Meoak 

Kevin Maguire 
Craig Moreland 

Peter Navin 
Jerry Patterson 

Lucas Plamondon 
Al and Marie Porter 

Bob Pratt 
Joshua Pressey 

Joel Rivera 
Ruth Schaub 

Terry Schmidt 
Randy Sedlacek 

Debbie Shelagowski 
Lauren Sineway, Helen Stimson 

Jim Sullivan 
Clem Suttmann & Trish Suttmann 

Ava Valesano 
Gery Zemaitis 

...the sick and the homebound of 
the Parish, their families and 

caregivers.   
Parish priests and administrators 
as they navigate the restrictions 

of COVID-19 
(*NEW to Prayer List) 

 
Please call the Parish Office  

(231-271-3574) when your loved 
one no longer needs to be on the 

list. 

This Sunday, June 5, after Mass, there will be a Parish Breakfast to celebrate our high school 
graduates, Elizabeth Stimson and Bradon Martin, both Leland graduates.  The Knights of Co-
lumbus are invited to celebrate with us also.  Please bring a dish to pass.  We are asking for 
sweet rolls, fruit, potato, and egg dishes.  Meat, coffee, and juice will be provided.  All are invit-
ed.   
 
Yard Sale: There will be a yard sale this summer, with the Annual Dinner, facilitated by Linda 
Kohler and assisted by Maggie Lehoty.  Please save your unwanted, but gently used treasures.  
Please no clothes, TVs, computers, or large appliances.  Thank you.   
 
Thank you to all who have made their gift to the 2022 Catholic Services Appeal  If you have not 
yet made a gift or pledge, it is not too late to help us meet and even exceed our target.  Please 
participate in the support of our diocesan church by giving today.  Our parish goal is 
$14,830.00, $221.00 per family.  So far $5,771 has been pledged; we are far below our goal.  
Please make your donation or pledge soon.  Gifts of every size are welcomed and appreciated.  
Every dollar raised above target will be used for various parish projects.   
 
St. Wenceslaus will be taking a collection for the victims of the Gaylord tornado.  There will be 
a basket in back of the church for donations.  Please be generous as some have lost all.  Write 
checks to St. Wenceslaus; memo Gaylord Tornado Relief.   
 
Thanks to all those who helped In any way with the Kathryn Schaub funeral luncheon.  We 
thank those who came early to cook and receive donated dishes, those who served, and those 
who stayed to clean up, you are all greatly appreciated.   
 

“We wish to thank Deacon Martin for all his guidance and kind words, along with Fr. Cotter, 
and Fr. Class.  We are also very appreciative of all who donated food and/or served at the  

delicious luncheon, along with anyone who helped in any way make our Mom's funeral  
memorable, we thank you.”  -The Family of Kathryn Schaub 

 
Thanks to Mary Leon and Phyllis Korson for hosting Cookies and Coffee after Mass on Saturday 
evening and to Marie Korson and Mary Leon on Sunday morning.   
 
Please pray for those in Texas who have lost their children, for those children who have 
suffered a terrifying experience and loss, and for an end to violence.   

 

Congratulations to Ian McMenamin & Anne (Prisk) McMenamin, who were married here last 
week.  Pray for them as they begin their life journey together.   

 

Condolences to the family of John Bussey, a frequent attendee of St. Wenceslaus, who passed 
away on May 24.  His funeral is scheduled for June 3 at St. Kateri in Peshawbestown.  Please 
pray for the repose of his soul and comfort for his family.   

 

Area Happenings 

Mondays: Community Prayer Group meets 6:30 — 7:30 p.m. at St. Mary LL.   
Saturdays: That Man is You, a gathering of men for spiritual development, 8:30 — 9:30 a.m. at 

St. Mary LL Social Hall.   
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